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Editorial
peggy Johnson

This issue of LRTS includes papers that address critical 
issues in technical services associated with description, 

discovery, and access—and related issues about managing 
electronic resources. Julian Everett Allgood, in “Serials and 
Multiple Versions, or the Inexorable Trend toward Work-
Level Displays,” takes on the complexities of serials descrip-
tion and the problems of multiple versions in his thoughtful 
exploration of how we got to where we are and what we need 

to do to improve access for users. How to manage e-resources is the topic of two 
papers that examine solutions developed in two libraries. Kate Harcourt, Melanie 
Wacker, and Iris Wolley describe “Automated Access Level Cataloging for 
Internet Resources at Columbia University Libraries.” The often thorny prob-
lem of keeping current with the many messages needed to manage electronic 
resources is considered by Celeste Feather in her paper, “Electronic Resources 
Communications Management: A Strategy for Success.” Feather explains the 
use of a communications audit to analyze the types of communication that move 
through a technical services unit. 

Two papers look at the confusion we can create for catalog users. Jung-
ran Park contemplates “Cross-lingual Name and Subject Access: Mechanisms 
and Challenge,” alerting us to cultural and linguistic problems that can limit 
access, using the Korean language as an example. Clément Arsenault and Elaine 
Ménard report on how users search in “Searching Titles with Initial Articles in 
Library Catalogs: A Case Study and Search Behavior Analysis.” They analyze the 
confusion and problems current systems can cause and propose alternatives. 

LRTS continues to change to meet the needs of our readers. We are advanc-
ing toward our goal of making LRTS a journal for the twenty-first century. One 
of our innovations is to send ALCTS members an “early alert,” which offers brief 
introductions to the contents. These alerts soon will contain live links to the arti-
cles. We are making one article in each issue available now through the Web site 
(www.ala.org/alcst/lrts). To start the year and volume 51, no. 1, we posted John 
J. Riemer’s guest editorial, “Restrategizing Bibliographic Services and the One 
Good Record.” “Mapping WorldCat’s Digital Landscape,” by Brian F. Lavoie, 
Lynn Silipigni Connaway, and Edward T. O’Neill (from no. 2) is available now. 

I am delighted to announce a new policy that grants current and past LRTS 
authors the rights to post their articles to an institutional or disciplinary reposi-
tory. No additional permission is required. The official statement is:

The American Library Association grants authors whose works are pub-
lished in the Library Resources & Technical Services journal (“LRTS 
Journal”) permission to submit a PDF of the author’s published paper 
(the “Work”) to an institutional or disciplinary repository, so long as the 
Work is not modified or altered and the author cites the LRTS Journal, 
including volume, issue, and date, as place of original publication. 
Author may not make any other publication of the Work without ALA’s 
prior written express consent. This policy applies to both past and future 
articles published in the LRTS Journal.


